RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

March 12, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on March 12, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Tanya Parris, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran, Pam Johns, Helene Harris.

APPROVAL OF NEW HIRES

The committee approved the hiring of John Akers as daytime Custodian.  Ms Kirkwood made a motion to approve the new hire; Ms. Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

CURRICULUM/TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE REPORT

Pam Johns presented the report.  She has done a preliminary count of 178 students who have earned the AR rewards party.  The party will be held next Tuesday and Wednesday.  There will be dancing, crafts and face-painting.  Ms. Johns has confirmed the rental of the inflatables for the May party.

Technology funds – there is $3738 more in the KETS budget.  We need more laser printers for portfolios and for class teams.  Ink jet cartridges are not cost-effective.  We would also like to purchase Elmo (document cameras), which are about $525.  Elmo works with the Pen Pads that we already have.  We have received about 18 used computers from North Hardin and are using them in the Library.  We have received 13 IBM computers from the Technology Lab and are using them to replace some of the old teacher computers.  We have been having some trouble with our GS-2 computer stations.

We might be able use some Title I money for the Elmos.   Jennifer Wiseman made a motion to purchase 5 printers and 3 Elmos with Technology funds.  Erin seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

INSTRUCTION COMMITTEE REPORT

Dawn Stith presented the report, which is attached.  Ms. Johnson and Ms. Peden went to the Math adoption seminar.  The county has narrowed the choices down to two – Harcourt and Everyday Math.  We will review and select our choice from those two.  

We will check with Woodland to see how they liked Everyday Math.

Math Wall of Fame – Today was the Wall of Fame Breakfast, and there will be one more in May.  

CLIMATE COMMITTEE REPORT

Cathy Yates presented the report, which is attached.  The Open House/Rededication in late September was a success.  We are continuing to have monthly staff birthday potlucks.  The staff Christmas parties were after school here one day and at Three Putt Willy’s on a Friday night.  Both were enjoyable.  Drug Awareness was held in October. Pennies for Patients will be at the end of March.  St. Jude Math-a-thon is underway.  Career Week will be coming up.  Tonight we will have a retirement dinner for Leon Hachat, our custodian.   We are working on plans for Awards Day and Graduation.  We are also planning a staff end of year dinner.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the February meeting.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Parris seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The February Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

The committee reviewed the last month’s accident reports.  There were four accidents on the playground, four in the gym, three in the classroom and one on the sidewalk.

QUALITY ASSURANCE REVIEW VISIT

We will be under the SAAC’s review next fall.  They will be checking on our policies and procedures and interviewing employees and SBDM members.   Vine Grove Elementary has just gone through the review.  They will let us know in advance what they are looking for.  Our CSIP will be used as a guideline.

OTHER BUSINESS

· Emergency Plan will be reviewed and revised.  Ms. Stith has contacted Eric Vowels, who will be here on March 12 at 2:30 to update our handbook.  He wants to invite David Underwood, who would oversee an emergency.  We need certain documents ready for him.  Parents would have to come with ID to pick up their children.  We must have policy in place.  A sheriff or state police representative will also attend the meeting.  We will post room numbers on windows and letters on doors. Ms. Wiseman said she was looking into procuring reflective numbers and letters from the fire department.  They should probably be about 6” high.  David Wyatt will provide copies of the blueprint to the fire department, police, etc.  Ms. Jarvis has contacted Jill Tabor, the new principal of Brooks Elementary (who had to deal with a train derailment last year).  Their policy is to get the students out on a bus to a safe place.  Ms. Sheeran said that we should contact Jennifer Wooley, who was principal at Brooks last year.  David Wyatt has stated that we would have buses immediately available in case of an emergency.  If we are still going to use Rineyville Baptist and/or Blueball Church as our evacuation point, we must coordinate with them.  Bobby Lewis has suggested that all the schools conduct a lock-down drill.  We will be planning this soon.  Ms. Kirkwood suggested that we keep a poster on the wall behind the door so that we could quickly cover the window on the door in case of lock-down.
· Scrimmage Testing was discussed by the committee.  If there is a way to prepare it, we would like to do this before CATS testing.  This would prepare students and scribers.
· Doors – David Wyatt has installed the rest of the door cores and is going to see that the playground is power-seeded.  Some of our doors still need to be fixed.  And there are large gaps in the gym floor that might need some attention.
ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Parris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:55.

_______________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date

